

# ST. XAVIER'S SCHOOL, SHAHBAD-DAULATPUR, DELHI-110 042

SSS/C.G/2017-18 Dated: 29-08-2017

Dear Parents/Guardians,

As we are in the middle of the academic year, I would like to state some of the important events held in our school.

- Cultural Evenings for the classes VI-XII were celebrated on Friday 25<sup>th</sup> and Saturday, 26<sup>th</sup>
  August, 2017 to award the students who excelled in academics and co-curricular activities during
  the academic session 2016-17
- A special training programme for staff was organized on Friday, 28<sup>th</sup> and Saturday, 29<sup>th</sup> July, 2017
- This year Inter School Competitions (Seniors) were organized for all the subjects. The number of participating schools was appreciable.

I would like to thank all the parents for accepting the decision taken by the school Management to close the school gate at 8:00 a.m. Now no student comes late to the school which is appreciable.

### **BLUE WHALE GAME**

You must be aware that nowadays a new game 'Blue Whale Game" is very popular among young adults It is believed to be a suicide game. It is a game that claims 'ther's no way back'. Kindly check your ward on a regular basis when he/she is on gadgets and see he/she does not download anything which is harmful for them.

#### **PTM**

There will be a Parent Teacher Meeting for classes <u>PREP to XI</u> on Friday 1<sup>st</sup> September, 2017 from 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. It is a good opportunity for the parents to attend this meeting prior to the Half Yearly Examination to know about the performance of your child. Please make sure your child accompanies you for the meeting in school uniform.

#### HALF YEARLY EXAMINATION

The date sheet for the half yearly examination is already displayed on the school notice board and the same is printed over leaf. Please help your ward to prepare for the examination according to the schedule. Kindly note that buses will leave the school campus for all classes at 12:00 noon on all exam days starting from Saturday, 16<sup>th</sup> September to Tuesday, 26<sup>th</sup> September, 2017. There will be class picnic for Prep to II on Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> September, 2017 and for classes III – XII on Wednesday 27<sup>th</sup> September, 2017.

### **ANSWER SHEETS & REPORT CARD DAY**

The parents who wish to see the answer sheets of half yearly examination will be getting an opportunity to see the same on Saturday 7<sup>th</sup> October, 2017 from 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. Report cards for half yearly examination will be given to all the students on Tuesday, 17<sup>th</sup> October 2017 from 8:00 am to 11:30 am. All the parents are requested to come with their wards for the same. Please do not send any of your elder sons or daughters or relations to collect the report card. We expect the personal presence of the parents in order to have a healthy interaction with the teachers. The time slot for your meeting with the teachers will be given to your ward ahead of time. The students should be in their **school uniform** for the parent teacher meeting. The report cards will not be given to students unless accompanied by their parents.

# **DUSSEHRA HOLIDAYS**

The school will remain closed for Dussehra & Muharram from Thursday,28<sup>th</sup> September to Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> October, 2017. Regular classes will resume from Tuesday, 3<sup>rd</sup> October, 2017. Attendance on 3<sup>rd</sup> October, 2017 is compulsory for all.

## **DIWALI HOLIDAYS**

The school will remain closed for Diwali holidays from Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> October, 2017 to Sunday 22<sup>nd</sup> October, 2017. Regular classes will resume from Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> October, 2017. Attendance on 23<sup>rd</sup> October, 2017 is compulsory for all.

## WINTER UNIFORM

Winter uniform for all classes will be compulsory from Monday, 20<sup>th</sup> November, 2017. As per notification by CBSE, the book store in the school premises has been closed ,In case you need to get a new set of uniform, you may approach the bookstore - Book Mart at G-3/138, Sector-11, Rohini from Monday, 16<sup>th</sup> October, 2017 onwards. It is not mandatory to buy uniform from the same store. Blazer for students to all classes will be compulsory from Monday 4<sup>th</sup> December, 2017.

We request you to insist on your wards' regular hard work with their studies at home in order to ensure not merely success in the examinations but in all activities of the school – curricular and co-curricular. Seeking excellence must become a regular habit, and not an occasional effort. It is only through the sustained cooperation between the parents and the school that we can make the learning experience of the children fruitful. I thank each one of you for your generous cooperation on various occasions and we look forward to your continued support in the years ahead. May God bless you.

I wish you all a Happy Dussehra, Muharram and Diwali. May these festivals bind the people of India in true peace, joy and Harmony.

Fr. Shaju, K.O, SJ Principal